

Patricia O'reilly
P.O. Box 2844
150-6th Ave. S.W.
Calgary, Alberta T2P 3E3
Tel 403 296 6349
Fax 403 724 3603
www.suncor.com

June 29, 2011

Dear Global Compact Office and Stakeholders:

On behalf of Suncor Energy, Inc. I respectfully request a 90 day extension of Suncor's current July 23, 2011 UN Global Compact Communication on Progress deadline. We are currently working with the Global Compact pilot project and are awaiting the results of the project's Human Rights gap assessment. The expected receipt time for this analysis is early September 2011. With this information, we hope to finalize Suncor's Human Rights framework and policy; thus memorializing many of the Global Compact principles within our company's governance and operating structure.

Following the formalization of this policy, a 90-day extension would allow us to provide a more robust and comprehensive response surrounding our Human Rights implementation activities and training initiatives.

Suncor remains committed to upholding and embedding the UN Global Compact principles throughout our organization. We kindly request this extension so that we may be able to provide a more detailed and comprehensive communication around our efforts to integrate same.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of our request. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Very truly yours,

Sonia Gupta for Patricia O'reilly

Director, Environmental and Social Issues Management

Sustainable Development

Suncor Energy, Inc.